Reducing ozone-depleting substances a Top 10 win
BP Texas City is leading the U.S. refining industry by removing ozone-depleting substances (ODS) from HVAC units at the site.  The Projects and Facilities and Services (F&S) groups worked as One Team to achieve compliance a month ahead of the federal schedule. By exemplifying Top 10 behaviors, they are Driving Excellence in the Fundamentals and keeping the site safe, compliant and reliable.
ODS have been identified as potentially accelerating ozone depletion in the Earth’s stratosphere and accelerating climate change.  A federal consent decree gave the refinery until September 2012 to remove an ODS refrigerant called R-22 from heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) units that contained 50 pounds or more of R-22.
The decree mandated replacement of ODS in 90 HVAC units.  The site identified another 65 units for replacement as part of its regular maintenance plan and efforts to improve reliability.  
“The HVAC compliance program was completed in August, one month ahead of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) compliance schedule and under budget with no recordable injuries. There was great teamwork between Projects, Facilities and Services, and all affected operating units,” said Steve Ritter, Projects director. 
“Some of the critical buildings were the Big Dogs – the Resid Hydrotreating Unit and the Ultracracker, as well as Alkylation Unit 3 and Fluid Catalytic Cracking units 1 and 3,” said Ron Mullen, HVAC supervisor. “Before the EPA told us what to do in 2009, we already had started. We were almost half way to completion.”

“We are the only refinery in the U.S. that is ozone-depleting refrigerant-free for 50-pound and larger cooling systems,” said Project Lead Sarah Van Riper. “That’s going above and beyond compliance requirements.”
“And we did it with a phenomenal safety record of 750,000 work hours and zero injuries.”

The five-year project also was completed at less than half the budgeted cost.

“A lot of that savings came from realizing that we didn’t have to replace all of our older equipment,” Mullen said. “We could modify it to accept a more environmentally friendly refrigerant. We’ve been successfully using that refrigerant since 2007.”

The HVAC upgrades include a new monitoring and control system that helps ensure the safety and reliability of the operating units. The system, called Metasys, makes it possible to set alarm limits for unit cooling systems and monitor them via computer.  HVAC personnel are notified of any issues on a unit HVAC system before the unit even knows there is an issue.
“Input/Output (I/O) control rooms warm up quickly. When it comes to critical equipment, if it starts warming up, it’s going to cause some issues. You have to keep I/O rooms below 85 degrees or you start losing program cards that run the unit.

“This control system allows us to take care of this equipment before an issue becomes a problem,” Mullen said. “That way we keep the small things small.”
